Natural Sciences Chairs Council

Minutes of the Meeting of May 10, 2010
1:00-2:10 p.m., BI 104

Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Develop a strategic plan for the college, develop the Natural Sciences Museum, external funding for the Peer Advising Center, increase grant activity, invest in service contracts, A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and update the College website.
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase student research opportunities with faculty, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College.
Approval of minutes for April 26, 2010.  The minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items
1. Announcements by Chairs.  
Paul V. – Chair search was unsuccessful.
Renee – Has met with some chairs but still needs to meet with the rest regarding their budgets. She will be contacting the remaining to set up an appointment.
George – Next academic year will be the last year of the MASS Program. Kim Cousins will be taking over for George as PI upon approval from NSF. Currently, there are more applicants than available spots in the program. The program has been very successful with about 25 graduates. 
Alan – Geology had its first advisory committee meeting this morning, and it went very well. 

Ted – HSCI is promoting an international study program in Germany this summer. If you are interested, contact Ted for more information.

2. Announcements from Administration
a. Status of Faculty Searches – 

i. Chemistry – Closed

ii. Kinesiology – Hired Cuauhtemoc Carboni for the pedagogy, and they closed the 2nd search.
iii. Mathematics – Hired Su Liang, grant approved.
iv. Nursing – chair position  closed, hired Asma Taha
b.    Incoming Freshmen and Transfers – The target for 2010-11 is 1850 freshmen and 1400 transfer students. Currently, 1631 freshmen and 1171 transfer students have paid their fees. There was talk about admitting wait-listed students to bring up the count.
Action Items: 
Discussion Items:
1.
Scheduling Update 
a. Summer – Rob passed out enrollment summary sheet and discussed the numbers. 
b. Fall – Priority registration begins on May 20th. Chairs are to lower the enrollment capacity of those courses that will have reserved numbers for freshmen that will be enrolling during SOAR before priority registration begins.
c. Winter – Schedule build begins May 24th – Sept. 17th. 

2. 
Enrollment Management Program – The dean shared the suggestions that have been sent to him from the chairs. They are as follows: 
a. Show a date on the data print out

b. Place the software on a server and make it a web-based program.

c. Compile historical data. 
If there are additional observations or suggestions, please submit them to the dean. The summary that the dean ran on Saturday was consistent with John’s data for actual FTES in all of the colleges, but it was not consistent in the max FTES with the other colleges.
3.
Awarding Scholarships – Lory reported that all of the scholarships that were to be awarded for this academic year have been completed except for nursing. The only department to send in their committee names to Lory for reviewing 2010-11 scholarships was Physics. All other departments that have scholarships need to submit the committee names as soon as possible so they can receive access to review and award the scholarships for the next academic year. 
4.
Course overload approvals – Ted stated that he was confused about the approval signatures on the overload form and wonders why the department chair of the course has to sign the overload form. Cindy and Lory explained that the assistant dean makes the overload approval, and that the instructor and chair of the course must sign to allow the student access to the course even if it over-enrolls the class.  Overload student enrollments count towards the FTES target.
5.
Science Building Hood Maintenance issues – Maintenance on the hoods in the CS building were done during our last campus closure, and there were no issues reported. The BI building hoods have not been checked yet.
6.  
Loma Linda joint programs – Last week Rob met with Craig Jackson, Dean of Allied Health at Loma Linda. He currently has 4 programs in his college that he is interested in doing a joint program with us. Dean Jackson plans on speaking with the other deans and administration about getting on board with this joint venture. Rob has not heard back from Dean Jackson yet. 
7.  
Historical majors and FTES – (see attachment) The dean discussed the attachment of historical data dating back to 2001 for the fall quarters only. He thinks that next fall may show a significant drop in numbers. However, it may not affect the number of majors in each department. He suggested that departments may want to consider impaction or adding a grade pre-requisite to an early course. A discussion followed.


8.
Spring Augmentation – (see attachment) The dean went over the augmentations for spring.  He suggested that chairs reviewed their projected targets to be sure they represent the best number.  Any change requests need to be sent to him.  He suggested that the Council of Chairs needs to figure out a target range for next year for calculation purposes. A discussion followed with 98-101% as a projected range. Renee will transfer the funds to the departments this week.
9.  
Construction Projects - 
a.
Observatory - The walls are being put up, all utilities are up to the top of the hill, and they are currently drilling for the sewage tank. For those interested in doing a site walk, contact John Craig. The dean reminded the chairs that no faculty or students are to be in the construction area without prior approval for safety reasons.
b.
Garden near pool and fitness center – The dean reported that a ground breaking ceremony should be coming up soon, but he did not know the date.
c.  
Nursing laboratory addition - Site preparation is ongoing.
d.  
PE Building air-conditioning.  No report.
